UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOCLOGICAL SURVEY
WASHINGTON 25, D.C.

May 5, 1949

Dr. H. B. Stenzel,
University of Texss,
Bureau of Economic Geology,
Univeraity Post Station Box B,
Austin 12, Texas,.

Dear Dr., Stenzel:

Thank you for your note of April 29, concerning the Long=-Bell #1
and Youngblood #1 wells of the Shaffer 0il and Refining Company in
Grant County, Arkansaa. I already have copies of the logs of these
wells, including a special paleontologic report prepared by lirs,
Plummer. These I obtained from the Arkansas Geological Survey, They
are good logs and of partioular interest because of Mrs., Plummerts
micropaleontologic work. They are probably worth using, particularly
if we can get lMrs. Plummer to bring the fossil names up to date. I-
will write to her requesting this and also requesting permission to
publish the information, ‘

I enjoyed our brief talk the other day in Washington ard also am
looking forward to the opportunity of working with you,

Sincerely yours,

I wchinge Hondlow .

Mackenzie Gordon, Jr.
Geologist





